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15 JULY, 2004 

Bay Sheffield returning ‘Home’ to Glenelg.

A South Australian icon, the Bay Sheffield professional sprint race, is returning ‘home’ to Colley Reserve, Glenelg.

In a joint statement today, the City of Holdfast Bay and the SA Athletic League announced the prestigious race would return to the Bay for the next 21 years, commencing this year, December 2004.

The Bay Sheffield was held at Glenelg for 114 years before it relocated to Adelaide Oval in 2001.

“Council and the general community have always considered Glenelg to be the natural home of the Bay Sheffield and we are delighted to have it back,” said Holdfast Bay Mayor, Mr Ken Rollond.

“In recent months Council and the SA Athletic League have consulted and worked together to develop an approach that we believe will provide not only a long-term future for the Bay Sheffield, but also a base from which the event can grow to become even more popular and successful,” Mayor Rollond added.

SA Athletic League President, Brendan Golden, agreed, explaining that the return to Colley Reserve would be popular with many runners.

“The Bay Sheffield is among Australia’s top two events of its kind – we welcome the return of the race to its traditional home where it will no doubt receive strong support from all South Australians,” Mr Golden said.

Mayor Rollond and Mr Golden also predicted strong support from Adelaide’s business and commercial sector.

“The prospect of being associated with SA’s favourite footrace -- staged on SA’s birthday and at the site of SA’s first permanent mainland settlement -- presents an outstanding opportunity for potential sponsors,” they explained.

“We will now be actively seeking those businesses and corporate names who recognize the value and benefits that will flow from being associated with this high profile South Australian success story,” Mayor Rollond and Mr Golden added.

The long-term future of the Bay Sheffield at Colley Reserve has been secured by formal agreement between the City of Holdfast Bay and the SA Athletic League.  Essential components of that agreement are :

· A 21-year tenure at Colley Reserve, in the form of 15 years plus a six-year option. (Further extensions to this to be negotiated during the 21 years.).

· Cash sponsorship of $20,000.

· Colley Reserve surface and track preparation.

· In-kind contingency for event development (infrastructure and facilities etc.).

· Membership of the Bay Sheffield organizing committee.

· On-going funding and agreement flexibility by mutual consent.

· A concerted, collaborative approach to gaining significant corporate sponsorship.

Further information can be obtained by contacting Mayor Ken Rollond, phone 8229 9911; or Brendan Golden , 0421 698 985.
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